Budget Memorandum
To:
MSAD #52 Board of Directors
From: 
PreK-12 Administrators
Date: 
February 6, 2014
Re:
Warrant Article 3 Regular Instruction
Overall:
The proposed budget reflects instructional staff positions that have been added during this fiscal year and will be maintained due to projected enrollment.  These positions include:
· Kindergarten position at TPS
· Half-time Pre-K at TPS
· Half-time Pre-K at GCS
The proposal also includes the reinstatement of a teacher who was on sabbatical for the 2013-2014 school year.  This position was not filled in the current year, but will need to be fully reinstated due to projected enrollments.
Also included in the warrant article is the addition of a math instructor at Leavitt Area High School.  The addition of this position will allow for a change in the sequence of math instruction.  The intention is to insure that most, if not all, students have completed Algebra II by the end of 10th grade.  This will help students to move into higher level math classes more quickly and provide them with the opportunity to be more successful on state mandated testing.
Pre-K-6:
The budget for the upcoming school year includes the purchase of consumables for student use.  Per pupil monies will be used to purchase general supplies and books for classroom libraries.  In some locations these amounts may vary, but the total per pupil amount is consistent across all preK-6 schools.
7-8:
Tripp’s area of increase is in the computer / technology areas. This year the social studies classes participated in a storytelling competition called Meridian Stories.  Next year we hope to expand membership to allow students to enter more competitions. In addition, the middle school is in need of 9 Apple USB SuperDrives to attach to the teachers’ Macbook Airs. We would like to purchase 2 for each team and the media center. This would allow the teachers to use the DVD to enhance their lessons. 
9-12:
The high school’s increase includes the additional math instructor and a request for a replacement set of chemistry textbooks.  We are requesting the chemistry textbooks this year with the intent of replacing biology textbooks next year.  Other than the additional math instructor, this proposal maintains current programming levels for all students, although adjustments may be made after all course requests have been processed.  
Regular Instruction, Warrant Article 3 reflects an increase of $662,236.49 or 7.14%
